BEFORE THE BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
FOR MULTNOMAH COUNTY, OREGON

RESOLUTION NO. 2023-063

Approving Extension of the Room-Block Agreement at the Hotel Located at 9699 SE Stark,
Portland, OR.

The Multnomah County Board of Commissioners Finds:

a.

The use of emergency shelter is one of many approaches employed by the Joint Office
of Homeless Services (JOHS) to address homelessness and related issues. Pursuant
to a Room-Block Agreement (RBA), the County has been employing such approach at
the hotel located at 9699 SE Stark, Portland, OR (Hotel).

Currently, the RBA is set to expire June 30, 2023. The Joint Office of Homeless Services
recommends amending the RBA to extend the Term for an additional ten (10) periods
of six (6) months each, with a tenant (County) option to terminate the Agreement at the
end of any such six (6) month period. Such amendment of the RBA will allow for the
continued provision of 58 emergency shelter transient lodging units in the JOHS portfolio
for up to five (5) years.

Extension of the RBA in substantial conformance with the proposed terms is in the best
interests of Multhomah County.

The Multnomah County Board of Commissioners Resolves:

1.

2.

Extension of the RBA on terms substantially similar to those proposed is approved.

Renewals, extensions and amendments of the RBA may be executed without further
Board action.

ADOPTED this 22nd day of June, 2023.

REVIEWED:

BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
FOR MULTNOMAH COUNTY, OREGON

JENNY M. MADKOUR, COUNTY ATTORNEY
FOR MULTNOMAH COUNTY, OREGON

By

7/

/

Jed Tomkins, Sr. Asst. County Attorney

SUBMITTED BY: Tracey Massey, Director, Department of County Assets





